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Dear Friends! 
         The leaders of our church wanted to improve the 
fellowship among people who attend our services. And 
to give people the opportunity to spend more time in a 
place where they could pray, could praise the Lord, and 
spend time fellowship. Since it's summer, we decided 
to hold a church camp at a lake not far from Desna. We 
announced the plan to the church; with great pleasure 
everyone agreed how nice it would be to spend time in 
fellowship. Especially those couples in which there is 
an unbeliever spouse were delighted, thinking that this 
will toward their spouse coming to the Lord. We 
decided that we will sleep in tents, grill outdoors, as 
well as make an evening campfire. It would be a time 
to praise the Lord. It is also able serve as a time in 
which to motivate one another to improve a personal 
relationships with God.  
         The camp was held for three days. Twenty-five people turned out for it. It was a special time for all. 
 
Alex, 30 years 
          It was the first time that my wife and I had been to such a camp; for us it was an unforgettable time. I 
want that to my wife to come to the Lord, so that we together can grow spiritually. So thanks to the church, 
which has arranged for us this holiday. 
 
Lena, 29 years 
          I did not want to leave. I cannot forget how we sat near the fire with a guitar singing psalms. When we 
got home, my husband commented on how nice it was to relax without liquor.  
 
Sergei, 22 years 
          I especially awaited this camp because I wanted to be baptized in camp. I am always pleased to be among 
brothers and sisters. 
 
Sergei, 31 years 
          I greatly awaited this camp, so that I could spend time with family and my church. 
 
Prayer requests: 

 
1) Pray for Marina (Lyosha’s wife), that she would come to the Lord. 

2) The husband of Lena (Sasha), for his salvation. 
3) Pray for the music ministry at church. 

 
The Fomichov Family 


